
Clinical Rotation Site Procurement Policy and Procedures A3.03 

Prospective and enrolled students are never required to provide or solicit clinical sites or 
preceptors. It is the responsibility of the Program to ensure that all students have access to 
all required clinical rotations and to have the ability to meet all Clinical Phase learning 
outcomes. 

The Program will allow students to volunteer to assist the Program in identifying new 
clinical site(s) where the student is interested in participating in a clinical rotation. These 
potential sites must undergo the same approval process as program-identified sites and be 
approved appropriate for use. Clinical sites not meeting Program standards will not be 
approved. Students interested in arranging their own clinical rotations should contact the 
Director of Clinical Education with all necessary information by May 1st of the Spring 1 
semester. 

 


